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You have been given an appointment to have a flexible sigmoidoscopy. 
This is an examination of your bowel, where a flexible tube with a 
camera at the end is passed through your back passage (rectum) and 
up inside your bowel by a specially trained doctor or nurse. 
 

You should have received the leaflet, ‘Having a flexible sigmoidoscopy’, 
which explains the test in more detail. If you have not received a copy of 
this, please ask us for one. 
 

You will be given a phosphate enema on the endoscopy unit by the 
admitting nurse prior to your procedure.  
 
What is a phosphate enema?  
An enema is fluid that is placed in your rectum to clear your bowel. The 
phosphate enema you have been/will be given is a single-dose 
disposable enema that will clear out and clean the section of your bowel 
that will be examined during the test. The enema will be administered to 
you by a trained nurse before your examination, to make sure your 
endoscopist (the doctor or nurse who will carry out your test) is able to 
see the walls of your bowel clearly. 
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The day before 
 

It is recommended that you eat a low fibre diet the day before your 
procedure e.g. white meat, skinless chicken, grilled or poached fish, 
white bread, pasta, boiled or mashed potato, cheese or eggs. It is also 
recommended that you drink plenty of water.  
 
The day of your appointment 
 

• If your appointment is in the morning, please do not have your 
breakfast 
 

• If your appointment is in the afternoon, please do not have your 
lunch 

 

• Avoid red drinks and red jelly 
 

• You can drink clear fluids up to 2 hours before your appointment 
time 

 
 
Contact details 
Should you require further advice or information please contact  

Endoscopy - Preston 01772 524958 (08:00 – 18:00 Monday – Friday)  

Endoscopy - Chorley 01257 245649 (08:00 – 18:00 Monday – Friday)  
 
Out of hours please ring Gastroenterology ward on 01772 522319  
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Sources of further information 
 

www.lancsteachinghospitals.nhs.uk   
www.nhs.uk   
www.accessable.co.uk   
www.gutscharity.org.uk    
 
 

All our patient information leaflets are available on our website for 
patients to access and download: 
www.lancsteachinghospitals.nhs.uk/patient-information-leaflets  
 
Lancashire Teaching Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust is not 
responsible for the content of external internet sites. 
 
Lancashire Teaching Hospitals is a smoke-free site. Smoking is not 
permitted anywhere on any of our premises, either inside or outside the 
buildings. Our staff will ask you about your smoking status when you 
come to hospital and will offer you support and advice about stopping 
smoking this will include Nicotine Replacement Therapy to help manage 
your symptoms of withdrawal and the opportunity to speak to a nurse or 
advisor from the specialist Tobacco and Alcohol Care Team. 
  
If you want to stop smoking, you can also contact the Quit Squad 
Freephone 0800 328 6297. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.lancsteachinghospitals.nhs.uk/
http://www.nhs.uk/
http://www.accessable.co.uk/
http://www.gutscharity.org.uk/
http://www.lancsteachinghospitals.nhs.uk/patient-information-leaflets
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Please ask if you would like help in understanding this information. This 
information can be made available in large print and in other languages. 
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